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MINUTES

ZONING COMMISSION MEETING

CITY OF HILL COUNTRY VILLAGE, TEXAS

CITY HALL

SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78232

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 15, 2012


5:30 P.M.
The Zoning Commission for the City of Hill Country Village met for a meeting Wednesday, February 15, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. at City Hall.

Members Present:

Steve Marceau - Chair

Bill Aniol

Dean Perry

Brett Rowe

Greg Blasko

Deanna Yates

City Staff Present:

City Administrator, Frank Morales 
Administrative Assistant, Jennifer Gonzales
1.   Call to order.  

Chairman Steve Marceau announced that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

2.  Discussion/action regarding approving the meeting minutes of January 10, 2012.

Bill Aniol moved to approve the meeting minutes of January 10, 2012, seconded by Dean Perry.  Motioned passed unanimously.  
3.  A public hearing, discussion and possible action regarding an application for a request from Keith Maristany, for a Special Use Permit for a place of religious worship located at 15201 San Pedro, San Antonio, Texas 78232, Lot Ten, Country Block 4990, Block Two, Country Village Estates Unit 3A in City of Hill Country Village Bexar County. 
Chairman Marceau closed the regular meeting at 5:33 p.m.
Chairman Marceau opened the public hearing at 5:33 p.m.

Mr. Keith Maristany of King Jesus Ministries introduced himself and spoke about their place of worship. Mr. Maristany said he moved from Florida to start their place of worship in San Antonio, Texas. They currently have 18,000 active members of King Jesus Ministries in Florida and 35-40 active members in San Antonio. He related their primary days of service will be Sunday and Thursday evenings.  Mr. Maristany also briefed the commission that their church is a Christian non domination church.   

Pastor Douglas Camarillo had Mr. Maristany translate for him since he spoke very little English. Pastor Camarillo told the commission that he started the King Jesus Ministries about 18 years ago with only 12 members. Now they have grown to 18,000 members in Florida and about 35-40 members in San Antonio. Their focus is to service the people in our community and keep kids off the streets. 
Chief Morales commented on the parking. He told the commission that 15201 San Pedro was allowed about 9 ½ parking spaces due to the square footage of the building. He told the commission if parking were to become a problem, Mr. Maristany would have to talk with the other business owners in that shopping center to see about sharing their parking spots also. 
Mr. Steve Marceau wanted to take into consideration the two letters that were sent in from residents. Mr. Campion 213 Crest Trail and Mrs. Mabry 217 Crest Trail both wanted the Zoning Commission to disapprove the church. Neither one of the residents were present at the meeting to speak about their decision. Mr. Marceau asked about the zoning map be present in the council room for all future meetings.

Dr. Deanna Yates asked why the two residents were objecting? 

Mr. Brett Rowe talked about the four step test referred to in Mr. Marc Schnall’s letter to the zoning commission.
Mr. Dean Perry related to the board that this special use permit does not apply to future tenants or locations.    
Chairman Marceau closed the public hearing at 5:52 p.m.

Chairman Marceau opened the regular meeting at 5:52 p.m.

Mr. Brett Rowe made a motion to approve the request from Keith Maristany for a Special Use Permit, for a place of religious worship located at 15201 San Pedro, San Antonio, Texas 78232, Lot Ten, County Block 4990, Block Two, Country Village Estates Unit 3A in City of Hill Country Village Bexar County, seconded by Dr. Deanna Yates. Motion passed unanimously.
4.  Communications with City Administrator.

There were no communications.

5.  Adjourn.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Bill Aniol to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dean Perry.  Motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 6:18 p.m.

PASSED AND APPROVED THIS 27th DAY OF NOVEMBER 2012.

 _____________________

                                                                        Stephen M. Marceau 

                                                                        Chair 

ATTEST:

________________________

Frank Morales

City Administrator
Interim City Secretary 
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